
GHHS
President’s Letter

Fall 2012

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

This will be my last letter as your president. I pass the baton to Tom Smith ’63 
on August 15th. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time as president. We rotate 
presidents every few years to give others the opportunity to serve and to 
keep fresh ideas flowing. I will remain on the board to provide institutional 
continuity and I will always serve the GHHSAA any way I can.

Your alumni association has had a very good start to the 2012-2013 year. We 
awarded five scholarships at the GHHS Class of 2012 Scholarship Assembly: 
two $2,500 general scholarships, the $2,500 Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ’55 
Scholarship and two $1,000 Brotherhood of Rooks Educational Fund scholar-

ships. These scholarships were among the largest given by any local organization. Information about the 
winners can be found in this newsletter.

The Grandview Heights school system retains its excellent reputation. The State of Ohio is changing its rat-
ing system for next year. In the past many systems, including ours, were rated “Excellent with Distinction”. 
This will change to a letter system and be much tougher. The Columbus Dispatch recently listed what the 
new rating would be using current data and Grandview Heights was the highest-rated system in the entire 
Columbus metropolitan area!

Once again, the Memorial Day Parade was a success. We hope that new graduates will join us next year. We 
had one current student, a scholarship winner, join us this year.

A few of our members have indicated that they plan to make a bequest to the GHHSAA. To make the 
process simple and to fully recognize the generosity of such donors, we are establishing a Legacy Society 
this year and we’ll soon share the details. Funds from bequests will be used solely for scholarships and not 
for operating expenses. We hope that our endowment fund with the Columbus Foundation will continue 
to grow. The cost of a college education continues to increase and our scholarships certainly help GHHS 
graduates. We hope to give more and larger awards in the future.

Annual dues reminders will soon be mailed. Your voluntary dues are the lifeblood of the good work this 
association is able to accomplish. Please donate if you are able and inclined.

You can also help us keep expenses in check by opting to receive your newsletter by email. To opt-in for 
email delivery, contact Tom Smith ’63 at bbrow34@columbus.rr.com. While you’re at it, welcome him to his 
new position as association president!

It has been my pleasure to serve you.

Sincerely,
Ron Harris ‘56 This 1967 photograph by Columbus 

Dispatch photographer Thom 
Rockey was taken just after another 
renovation to upgrade Pierce Field’s 

playground equipment. 
Students are crowded on a “Dome 

Whirl” which would not meet 
modern safety standards! The 

Dome Whirl was located near the 
northeast corner of Oxley and First 
Avenues. It was removed from the 

playground over 25 years ago.

Calendar
Alumni Monthly Luncheon
4th Friday of the month, 11:30

Due to restaurant closure, the 
monthly Alumni luncheon loca-
tion has changed. New meeting 
spot: 

HomeTown Buffet
3670 Soldano Blvd.
Columbus, OH 43228
Call Shirley Arthur Hatch ’45 
at 614.451.1971 for details.

Ox Roast
September 6, 7 and 8
Pierce Field

Winter Newsletter Deadline: 
December 1

GHHSAA Annual Meeting
Wednesday, August 15, 6pm
McKinley Field Shelter House
Email Ron Harris for details, 
HiYoRon@aol.com.

Brotherhood of Rooks 
Banquet and Bucko Jones 
Memorial Golf Outing 
Friday, August 17 
contact Tom Smith, 
bbrow34@columbus.rr.com

Homecoming Football 
Game/Alumni Night
Friday, October 5, 7:30pm
 

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N  N E W S L E T T E R
Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System
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REMEMBER WHEN?
KINDERGARTEN RIDE 
Submitted by Tom Barnes ’62, 
now residing in Spring Grove, 
Florida

While reading the article about 
Mrs. Pope by Tom Smith, I 
recalled how I traveled to 
kindergarten. I was in the first 
group of kids that attended the 
new kindergarten on Fairview 
Avenue when it 
opened in 1950. 
My parents only 
had one car which 
my dad used to 
get to work. My 
mom decided that 
I might be able to 
ride the city bus. 
One day, she took 
me to the bus stop 
at the northeast 
corner of First 
Avenue and Oxley 
Road and showed me how to 
get on, pay the fare and watch 
for my stop at Fairview Avenue. 
The cost of a ride at that time 
was 5 cents. The kindergarten 

was 200 yards north of that in-
tersection. My teacher was Mrs. 
Bloom and I had a crush on her.

After meeting Mrs. Bloom for 
the first time, my mom and I 
walked back to First Avenue so 
that she could show me where 
to catch the bus for the ride 
home. The stop was across the 

street and one 
block away at 
Broadview Av-
enue. That meant 
that I had to cross 
First Avenue and 
walk a block – a 
daunting task for 
a five year old. My 
mom was confi-
dent that I could 
do it each day. Af-
ter all, it was 1950 
and Grandview 
was a very safe 

place to live. Still is, I trust.

Each day, I would take two nick-
els from the stack that my dad 
maintained on the bottom shelf 

of the china cupboard in the 
dining room. I never had to ask 
him for any nickels. They were 
always there. And, I fondly 
recall having a yellow 
raincoat and boots that 
I wore when it rained.
Sometimes, as I walked 
to the bus stop, I saw 
Mrs. Pope driving down 
Oxley and stopping to pick up 
one of the kids that she trans-
ported.

The bus driver was usually the 
same man each day and he 
allowed me to stand next to 
him, holding onto the rail that 
came up from the steps. I’d get 
on, say hello, drop my nickel 
into the long, glass collection 
box and wait to watch him pull 
the handle that allowed the fare 
to drop into the lower box. I’d 
hang onto the metal hand rail 
and look out the front of the 
bus as we made our way west. 
Some days there was a different 
driver who would not allow me 
to stand next to the collection 
box. He insisted that I sit on one 
of the seats and I always chose a 
seat on the right side of the bus 
so that I could see when the bus 
was approaching my stop.

At least one time, I lost the 
second nickel while at school, 
but didn’t tell anyone. I decided 

to walk back home. A long 
distance for my short legs, but I 
made it. There was one occasion 

when I couldn’t get across First 
and down to Broadview in 

time to catch the bus. The 
bus driver recognized me, 
saw that I was trying to 

get to the Broadview stop 
and pulled to the curb in mid-

block to let me get onboard. I 
never forgot his kindness and I 
wish I knew the man’s name be-
cause I’d love to have thanked 
him when I was older.

Three years later, my sister, Lana, 
rode the bus to kindergarten, 
too. The mother of one of 
Lana’s classmates, Nancy Dixon, 
learned of Lana’s riding the bus 
and decided to teach Nancy 
to do it, too. Lana and Nancy 
became close friends as a result 
of that experience.

Want to share a 
memory from your 
Grandview years? 

Participate in 
the feature 

Remember When? 
Submit a memory 

and include photos 
if possible!

Grandview Schools Kindergarten 
Annex ,1950, Fairview and First.

Built in 1950 across from the Edison 
Elementary School on the site of the 

old Harding School building, the 
annex was an award-winning design 

that incorporated furniture and 
facilities that were built to the needs 

of the kindergarten student. Door 
handles were lower, furniture was 

smaller, lockers were kid-sized, etc.

It also had a fully equipped kitchen, 
and everything was done in “cheer-

ful” colors and styles that were 
attractive to kids of this age. All of 
these photos were from a feature 

story in Ohio Schools magazine, and 
were also part of a photo spread in 

the Columbus Citizen Journal. 

Mrs. Albert Castenada at 
the piano

 2



News from the 
Class of 1947

Reunions

Just for Fun

Members of GHHS Class of 1947 held their 65th year reunion June 
22 and 23 including dinner at the Knotty Pine Saturday night. Sev-
eral classmates, spouses and a few guests were in attendance. A 
great time was had by all. A 66th class reunion is possible for next 
year. Any suggestions? 
 

We contributed to the “Auditorium Seat Project” – part of the 
GHHS Auditorium Restoration program. We sponsored 4 seats 
with a plaque naming the donors and deceased members of their 
class. The names below are included on the donor plaque which 
hangs in the hall outside the auditorium. Spouses are listed in 
parenthesis. 

Marian Andrews (Bill Edwards)

Milton Bartholomew (Gerry)

Pat Behmer (Dave Preble)

Richard Boyd (Pat)

Marianne Butler (Gene Davis)

Lee Davis (Herman Golden   

  bagen)

Rose Mary DeLuca (Rodney Bell)

Deloris DeVictor (Tom Elliott)

Barbara Gilchrist (John Boggs)

Nanette Harper (Dave Hummel)

Joann Herboltzheimer (Hal      

  Stevens)

JoAnn Heywood (John Hoge)

Richart Keitz (Shirley)

Lewis Lemley (Shirley)

Jack Lenhart (Martha)

50th for Class of ‘62
Contact Tom Barnes, barnestm@
comcast.net or Claudia Keener 
Greshler, claudiadublin@aol.
com

40th for Class of ‘72
September 7th  and 8th

Friday
7pm Marshalls on First 
Saturday
8am Bentree Golf Club golf     
  outing
3pm Tour of high school
6pm Tremont Center Ole’ Bag  
  of Nails
Contact Chris Toby,
cgtobey@verizon.net

Charles Mangio

Ed Mantell (Deloris)

Jim McIntyre (Lucile)

Dr. John “Bob” C. Moser

Dan O’Leary (Chiquita)

Ted Poulton(Martha)

Joan B Robbins (Bill Wilson)

Liz Robinson (Bob Meeder)

Dr. Charles Rossel (Pat)

Pat Sharp (Andy Brown)

Lyle D Shover (Martha)

Bill Slocum (Chiquita)

Marcia Thurness (Pap Weaver) 

  (Bill Wolfe)

Dawn Voelker (Jack Falleur)

Ginny Young (Lynn Alford

Margaret Zeek (Bob Roof)

35th for Class of ‘77
October 5th and 6th

Contact Judy Kuhn Parsons, 
larryandjudyp@yahoo.com
or Debbie Martin Brown, 
jeff.debbiebrown@sbcglobal.net

30th for Class of ‘82
October 5th and 6th

Contact Phyllis Kirchner Teater,
Phyllis.Teater@osumc.edu

25th for Class of ‘88 
October 11, 2013
Contact Susan Kukla, 
skuklafran@yahoo.com

Hey Class of ’82 – How many classmates do you recognize from 
4th grade?

Highlander News
The high school sells past issues for $20 each. You can 
also support Highlander production by purchasing ad-
vertising space for your business or organization. Con-
tact Katherine Kelsey at katherine.kelsey@ghcsd.org.
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Maureen Burns Laugherty ’54 
Living in Clintonville is like go-
ing back to life in the ‘50’s! It’s 
wonderful!  Also, my children 
and grandchildren are 5 min-
utes away. But I miss you – class 
of ‘54 – very much.

Carlton David Rhoades ‘54
My brother Donald Lewis 
Rhoades passed away January, 
2012.

Andrew T. Jones ‘57 

Retired, currently training my 
dog, Devoe Clarance Jones. 
Picture is me, Judy and Devoe. 

Sharon McCloskey Hahn ‘57 
Love the Florida sunshine!

Penny Blazer Abbot ’61 
Alum, teacher and friend-Penny 
passed away peacefully in April 
after a 10-year battle with Al-
zheimer’s Disease. She was the 
mother of Eric ’88, Jeff ’89 and 
Heather ’92.

Susan Hutchinson Berkout ’63 

Got this little gem for my birth-
day in June!

Janet Dietrich Heller ‘64 
I retired from nursing this year, 
although I still sub as a school 
nurse. Enjoy quilting and travel. 

Have hosted many exchange 
students and currently hosting 
a young lady from Thailand. 
It’s given us friends all over the 
world. Last visited 3 former ex-
change students from Germany 
in 2011. The newsletter is great! 
Let’s hear more from the class of 
1964. Sharing this photo for all. 
We are all 1964 grads and were 
good friends. I stay in touch 
with Jeanne Kibble Cook and 
Carnetta Burroughs Bell. Would 
love to know what happened to 
the others. 

Chris Albrecht ‘67
Great looking edition of the 
newsletter! I loved the article 
about Mrs. Pope. I was one of 
her passengers!

CATmews
Jim Stegmeier ‘40 
Was asked to throw out the 
first pitch at an OSU baseball 
game against Northwestern. Of 
this honor he said, “I guess I’m 
the oldest living OSU baseball 
alumni.”
 
Lois Ann Kievit Tope ‘42
I’ll always remember fondly my 
year at Grandview High. It was 
the best and I’m sure still is. 
At 88, I’m lucky enough to still 
be playing tennis. Hello to any 
classmates who have managed 
to survive this long.

Dorothy Mercer Taylor ‘43
My sister Mary Ann Mercer ‘44. 
Rube’s brothers: Tink, Ray, Jim. 
Rube’s sisters: Delores, Edna. All 
graduates of Grandview High 
School.

Rosanne Singleton Kopf ‘43 
Thank you for sending the 
newsletter! 

John Boardman ‘47
After Selling my furniture manu-
facturing business to La-Z-Boy  
in 2000, I enrolled in Law School 
at Washington and Lee. Marilyn 
and I celebrated our 60th aniver-
sary in May. Eight grandchildren 
ranging from a Navy flyer to 
a 2-year old. Glad the Rooks 
could help the Media Room at 
GHHS, but hope the scholar-
ship awards and B of R reunions 
continue. We were very lucky 
to grow up in a wonderful com-
munity with great schools!

Connie Conklin Bell ‘52 
I am appreciative of the good 
teachers we had at GHHS. I still 
remember some of the poems 
I learned from Miss Truckmiller 
and other favorite teachers like 
Mrs. Peck and Miss Pickering. 
How lucky we were to have 
Phys, Ed. through the school. 
Today’s young people are not so 
lucky. Hello to my 1952 friends.

Martha Hager Berlin ‘53 
The newsletter warms the heart, 
brings smiles and revives old 
memories. Thanks to all who 
make it possible.

Helen Jones Blancher ‘53 
Enjoying my retirement. Have 
6 grandchildren and 7 great-
grandchildren.  

Miriam Lottridge Strait ‘53
I have 5 children, 3 in Co-
lumbus area, 1 in Louisville 
and 1 in Marengo OH. Have 
a stepdaughter and 2 step-
sons. Another stepson died 
in a traffic accident. Daughter 
Alicia has Associate Degrees in 
Architecture and Construction 
Management, has 2 sons and 
runs her own business. Son 
Gregory is 1 semester short of 
BS in computer science, works 
in loss prevention for a large 
grocer (computer geek) and has 
2 daughters. Daughter April has 
Masters in special education, is a 
retired Army Blackhawk helicop-
ter pilot and has a daughter plus 
a stepson and a stepdaughter. 
Daughter Melanie has Masters 
in microbiology and is starting a 
business as a Certified Personal 
Trainer, plus has two daughters 
and two sons. Daughter Melissa 
has BS in international business 
and is VP in Fraud Investigation 
for large bank, has a daughter, 
two sons, a stepdaughter and 
two stepsons. I remarried in 
1981 to my high school sweet-
heart Richard Strait (North High 
Grad ‘53). We moved to India-
napolis, Houston, etc. and finally 
returned to Columbus in 2002.

Corrections
Diana and Bill Arthur have 
been married six years and 
not sixty as previous pub-
lished. Ivan (Jeff) Penwell, 
Fritz Penwell and Cathy 
Penwell were all featured in 
the Spring newsletter, but 
incorrectly with last name 
Dell. Also, Ivan has 3 chil-
dren and 4 grandchildren.
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Dori Voelker Easdale ‘82
After graduating in business 
(and playing women’s tennis) 
from Miami Univ. in Oxford, she 
married and moved between 
Toronto and Japan, as her hus-
band worked for  Honda, set-
tling in Dublin, where they still 

live.  Currently, she is a realtor 
for Coldwell Banker.  Dori was 
inducted into GHHS’s athletic 
Hall of Fame a few years back. 
She is still very active in tennis, 
both playing, competing and 
coaching.   Her daughter’s high 
school tennis team won state 
last year!

Helene Weisser Brown ‘82
My family recently moved back 
to San Diego from Kaneohe, HI. 
I’m still married to Ellis and have 
just the two boys. Max is 10 and 
Dominic 12 now. They are both 
going to play tackle football 
for the first time this year. See 
everyone at the reunion!

Nancy Canada 
Knickerbocker ‘82
After graduating from Ohio 
State University in business, I 
moved to Dayton, married, and 
have worked ever since in our 
family’s swimming pool busi-
ness.  We build in ground pools 
and hot tubs, and have retails 
stores around town.  I also 
began competing in triathlons 
in 2003, and have been coach-
ing beginner and intermediate 
triathlon groups for 4 years for 
a local specialty running store 
(attached is a pic of me from a 
cycling event this year...Horsey 
Hundred in Lexington, KY).  I 
began running marathons, and 
doing triathlons and century 
rides with Team in Training in 
2001, fundraising for the Leuke-
mia and Lymphoma Society. 

Theresa Cincione ‘82 
lives and works in Manhattan, 
NYC, NY. Moved there after 
graduating from OSU with a 
music performance degree, 

to attend 
graduate 
school at 
Manhat-
tan School 
of Music.  
Went on 
to sing for 
City Opera 

and the Metropolitan Opera, 
and sang the last few weekends 
at the Newport Music Festival 
in Newport, RI.  Her day job 
is working at Morgan Stanley 
Investment Banking.

Molly Hammer Tanner ‘82
After graduating from CCAD, I 
worked as a graphic designer 
before my children came, and 
I’ve been freelancing since.  My 
love of making things is still 
strong, and I’m currently having 

fun with a small business with 
my sister called Re-tee Scarves. 
(www.reteescarves.etsy.com)
Married to David for 26 years, 
currently my daughter is at OSU, 
my son at CCAD, and my young-
est in high school.  We reside in 
southern Delaware County. 

Phyllis Kirchner Teater ‘82 
lives in Hilliard with her hus-
band, Andy, and three children, 
Rachel (16), Dan (13) and Sarah 
(13).  Phyllis obtained an under-
graduate degree in Computer 
Science and a masters degree 
in Business Administration from 
OSU. She is currently the Chief 
Information Officer at The Ohio 
State University’s Wexner Medi-
cal Center.

Linda Levis Volkavitsch ‘82
After graduating from Haverford 
College in PA with a degree in 
English, she lived in Philadelphia 
with her husband and son, then 
moved back to Columbus some 
years ago.  They currently reside 
in Worthington, where Linda is a 
teacher.  Her son is a senior, and 
is the drum major this com-
ing year at WorthingtonHigh 
School!  He follows in her band 
footsteps- Linda played the 
clarinet in the GHHS band.

Dori Voelker Easdale’82 and Nancy Canada Knickerbocker ‘82 at a “Go Red
For Women” luncheon together in May for The American Heart Association.

Meg Murphy Klapkowski ‘82  
Graduated from Boston College, 
then spent a year teaching Eng-
lish in Belize.  Upon returning to 
the U.S., she attended Villanova 
University in the Philadelphia 
area, where she earned her 
law degree.  Meg married Kurt 
Klapkowski in 1997, and now 
has two kids.  Meg and family 
live in Harrisburg, PA where she 
and her husband both work for 
the Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection.

Curtis Sneary ‘82
I’ve been soaking up the sun 
down here in St. Petersburg, 

FL for the past ten years. I am 
married and we have a beauti-
ful ten year old son. We have 
two cats and now one gerbil, as 
Rocky passed away yesterday. 
I have been working at my fine 
art and I teach art. Please visit 
my website: www.thelaughin-
gartist.com. 
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Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________________________________

Address____________________________________________________City/State/Zip _______________________________

Class Year  _______________  Phone ______________________________ Email ___________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00 Life Membership $300.00 per individual
In Honor of _________________________________ In Memory of _________________________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
$50-99 Paws Club $100-499 Big Cats Club
$500 or more Top Cats Club $1000 + Special Recognition
In Honor of _________________________________ In Memory of _________________________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com or 
email GHHSAA@hotmail.com.  Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School Alumni Association 2012

Dear Bobcat Alumni Family:

I hope this newsletter finds you 
relaxing and enjoying your sum-
mer! We are busy preparing for 
another great year at GHHS!

As you may know we had many 
of our valued staff retire this last 
school year. We say farewell and 
best wishes to Mr. Greg Wieland, 
Mr. Andy DiSabato, Mrs. Jeri 

The Bench
Hendricks, Mr. Ray Corbett, 
Mrs. Jill McNaughton, Mrs. Deb 
Kaufman, Mrs. Linda Jokiniemi 
and Mrs. Chris Sidon.

I am extremely excited to 
introduce and welcome our new 
staff members to GHHS. I truly 
believe these fine educators will 
have a positive impact on our 
school and on our students. 

Please join me in welcoming:

Mr. Bryan Stork, Guidance       
  Counselor
Mrs. Jane O’Shaughnessy   
  College and Career Counselor
Mr. Matt Christ, Science 
Mr. Kevin Hunt, English
Mrs. Lori Downer, Math
Mr. Vince DeTillio, Social Studies

As we continue to strive to 

provide students with authentic 
learning experiences and pre-
pare them for the world beyond 
high school, we are excited to 
share with you a new online 
course opportunity for students. 
Starting in the fall, current 
sophomore students will fulfill 
their Health requirement via an 
online course through TRECA 
Digital Academy. We believe 
that it is essential for students to 
experience this type of learning 
environment prior to graduat-
ing from high school.

We hope to see you at an event 
this year at GHHS!

With Bobcat Pride,

Dawn Sayre
Principal GHHS

ALUMNI GOLF 
OUTING

Brotherhood of 

Rooks Banquet 

and Bucko Jones 

Memorial 

Golf Outing 

Friday, August 17th 

contact Tom Smith,

bbrow34@colum-

bus.rr.com
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Gretchen Giltner
Carol Sue Hurd Greenisen 
Scholarship

Gretchen graduated with 
honors and was a member of 
the National Honor Society, 
President of the science club, a 
member of the art and spanish 
clubs, a squad leader for the 
clarinet section in the march-
ing band and a varsity runner 
on the girls cross country team. 
She was a cast member of the 
high school musical and drama 

productions. This past year, she 
was a camp counselor at 5th 
grade outdoor camp. Gretchen 
is a member of North Broadway 
United Methodist Church where 
she is active in the youth group 
and has traveled with the youth 
group on week-long work camp 
trips to Goldsboro, North Caro-
lina; Detroit, Michigan; Rockford, 
Illinois; and Boonville, New York 
to rehabilitate housing for low-
income citizens. She traveled to 
Joplin, Missouri in June with her 
youth group to work on disaster 
relief. Gretchen will attend Deni-
son University in Granville, Ohio 
this August.

Ezra Todd Baker 
Vince DeTillio Teacher of 
the Year Scholarship

Ezra Todd Baker was born and 
raised in Columbus, OH, and 
moved to Grandview in 7th 
grade. During his years as a Bob-
cat, he was heavily involved in 

soccer, vocal music, theatre and 
French. He was on the Honor 
Roll all 4 years of high school 
and was named a National Merit 
Commended Scholar his senior 
year. Ezra has been accepted to 
New York University where he 
will study political science and 
international relations.

Jake Smith
Ted Eaton Brotherhood of 
Rooks Scholarship 

Jake Smith was an honor roll 
student and graduating with a 

3.75 GPA.  He played basketball 
and was the starting wide re-
ceiver on last year’s 10-0 League 
Champion football team. Jake 

will be attending the University 
of Cincinnati to study biology 
and plans to eventually live 
along the coast and be a marine 
biologist.

Madelyn Nicole 
Gibbons
Ron Harris Alumni Out-
standing Leadership 
Scholarship

Throughout high school Maddie 
was involved with and often 
held leadership positions in 
spanish club, peer mentoring, 
key club, student council, Na-
tional Honor Society and Young 
Life. An eleven-time scholar 

athlete award winner, Maddie 
played volleyball,  basketball, 
softball and was a member 
of the bowling team. She was 
the captain of the volleyball 
and bowling teams her senior 
year and in volleyball, she was 
selected MVP, second team 
all-district and first team all MSL. 
Maddie also earned MVP status 
in bowling and broke the school 
record for highest girls series 
score. She will attend Fairleigh 
Dickinson in New Jersey and 
plans to play volleyball for its Di-
vision I program. After college, 
she plans on pursuing a masters 
degree and then earn her PhD. 
She wants to be a missionary 
nurse and eventually become a 
pediatric nurse practitioner. 

2012 Scholarship Winners

Ryan Grinstead
Ted Eaton Brotherhood of 
Rooks Scholarship 

Ryan tried to experience as 
much as he could in his years at 
Grandview. He participated in 
soccer, band, tennis, bowling, 
science club, football and Young 
Life. Ryan will attend Columbus 
State and then The Ohio State 
University where he plans on 
majoring in engineering. He also 
wants to become a Young Life 
leader and be helpful to high 
school students like his leaders 
were to him. Ryan also joined 
the Air Force Reserve. It gives 
him a great sense of pride to 
know that he will be serving his 
country while getting a degree 
from one of the best colleges 
in the country. He is thankful to 
the Brotherhood of Rooks for 
this scholarship and feels truly 
honored.
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Robert McNabb ‘45, known 
to his friends as “Nero”, has 
contributed a substantial gift 
to the GHHSAA to benefit the 
Brotherhood of Rooks Scholar-
ship Fund. Reflecting upon his 
life’s experiences he wrote, “I 
consider my four years at GHHS 
as the most critical years of my 

life. Easily drawn to mischief 
and laziness, I began high 
school in almost a wayward 
fashion. Ultimately, the 
responsibilities that were pre-
sented by becoming a member 
of B of R had its effect upon 
me. The Rooks offered a path 
that, to me, seemed moral and 
they expected something from 
their members. It was probably 
the first time in my life that I 
was made to feel responsible. 
I owe them. I would hope that 
if my challenge is accepted, 
that there are others who will 
generate that same feeling and 
understand what is inside my 
heart that requires me to act.”

Following high school, Bob 
served a stint in the US Navy. 
He remembers, “When I entered 
the Navy, three of my GHHS 
classmates and six pals from Ar-
lington stayed together through 
Boot Camp. The same thing 
occurred with a number of our 
other classmates who entered 
the Army. What prompted my 
enlistment in late April, 1945, 
were the deaths or President 
Franklin Roosevelt (April 12, 
1945) and war newsman Ernie 
Pyle (April 18, 1945) and the 
resulting shock of their deaths,” 
he said. “It seemed to persuade 
my father to agree to sign the 

needed approval because I had 
not reached my 18th birthday. 
Within three months of our 
leaving Grandview, the Pacific 
War was over. It was our good 
fortune that we would not be 
killed or injured in action.” 

Bob entered The Ohio State 
University and graduated with 
a Bachelor of Fine Arts degree 
in 1956. Aptitude tests sug-
gested he go into ‘insurance’ 
and “luckily” he began a career 
with Nationwide, a company 
that provided the “training 

necessary 
to succeed”. 
In 1957, 
he was 
hired as 
a Special 
Agent by 
Hartford. 
He was 
hired by 
Safeco 
in 

1961 and 
ultimately became Branch Man-

ager of their San Diego office.

He moved from insurance 
company ranks to an insurance 
brokerage in 1975 and special-
ized in commercial accounts. 
This work allowed him to culti-
vate business clients who often 
needed coverage programs 
beyond what had previously 
been provided. He worked in a 
California business environment 
that was quickly evolving be-
cause of insurance innovators. 
It seemed to be a good climate 
for him. He also busied himself 
in volunteer work, including 
Volunteers in Probation and 
The Crime Victims Fund, both 
of which originated in the San 
Diego area.

Bob married Columbus native 
Jane Kennedy while in college. 
They have two sons. Jane died 
just prior to their 50th wed-
ding anniversary. He remar-

ried in 2000 and Annie and he 
continue the passions that first 
brought them together: French 
food and travel. A fine arts ma-
jor in college, Bob always loved 
to visit world-class art galleries. 
Embarking on extended trips 
to Europe was possible thanks 
to qualified staff that covered 
him at his office, but it always 
was a balancing act. As he ap-
proached normal retirement 
age, he decided that he loved 
that “balancing act” and so con-
tinued working until age 80.

Bob developed a love of cook-
ing. He and Annie are both in 
reasonably good health and 
while they’ve reduced their 
travel schedule, they enjoy 
going out to dine. Every Friday 
is movie day followed by their 
happy hour. They often joke that 
it’s still daylight when arriving 
home from happy hour.

Nero remembered in a note 
recently, “The Grandview com-
munity itself was a solid middle 
class area where most families 
owned their homes. There were 
large church memberships 
throughout the community. 
When our class of 1945 held its 
last reunion, the principal of 
GHHS addressed us and com-
mented upon how the commu-
nity continued to draw families 
who wanted their children to at-
tend Grandview schools. That’s 
so comforting to an old alum.”

We thank Bob for his generous 
donation. He joins the ranks of 
Charles Penzone ’63 and Mar-
lese Neher Ghouda ’48 who also 
provided “above and beyond” 
substantial financial gifts to the 
GHHSAA.

Alumni Extraordinaire
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The parade is more fun when you are IN it. Believe us and join us next year! Back row: Ron Harris ‘56, Ron Cameron ‘64, John Davis ‘55, Ted Rudy 
‘55, Ted’s wife Ellen Rudy, Bob McIntyre ‘63, Tom Smith ‘63, Roger Davis ‘67, Brad Williams ‘73 and Norma Koutz Wallace Seacore ’73. Front row: 
Tonda Taylor  Malone ‘73, Bonnie Smith ‘63, Jean Davis Gladwin ‘53, Teri Antolino Williams ‘74, Jane Hess Harris ‘56, Carolyn Rudy Jensen ‘57 and 
Jake Smith ‘12. Other participants not shown: Hanna Trapp ‘05, Erica Shaudys Hecker ‘81, Emily Smigelski ‘09 and Erik Kreil ‘70.

Memorial Day Parade

Don’t Forget!Ox Roast September 6th-8th

Homecoming 

Football Game 

& Alumni Night

Friday, Octobe
r 

5, 7:30pm
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DDR ROBERT B. BURRELL 1934
CHARLES BOARDMAN 1936
HELEN GEREN PIERCE 1936
JOYCE HARVEY MCGEE 1936
BETTE JOHNSON BULEN 1936
JOANNE PEDIGO NORDHOLT 1936
DON WALLAR 1937
DAVID WEIMER 1937
LOUIS ARDIT 1938
DICK MAUGER 1938
DICK OVERMYER 1938
CLYDE WILLIAMS 1938
CLOA JEANNE CASE ROSE 1939
MARY CATHERINE McGRATH BLACK 1939
JOAN NEESE JACKSON 1939
DANA REYNOLDS JR 1939
DON L. VICKERY 1939
NANCY L. WARNER WHEAT 1939
BOB ARMSTRONG 1940
JAMES BOARDMAN 1940
ROBERT N. FOSS 1940
GEORGE HECOX 1940
MARTHA LAYLIN JOHNSON 1940
PHYLLIS MORRISON WOLFE 1940
JEANNE BURKHART SELBY 1941
JOANNE FLEMING VOLLMER 1941
MARILY HERBOLTZHEIMER 1941
MARIANNE HULS DARDARIAN 1941
GEORGE SEIPLE 1941
RICHARD SHUMAKER 1941
JACK R. ANDERSON 1942
JANE BENADUM KAISER 1942
GLORIA CARFAGNA LEO 1942
MARION DETWILER SCHACKNE 1942
GENEVIEVE FLORIO MULHOLAND 1942
ROSE-MARIA GARCIA ANDERSON 1942
NEIL D. JOHNSON 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE 1942
BILL MOTZ 1942
ELEANOR MYLER BOTKIN 1942
KITSON OVERMYER FISHER 1942
WILLIARD STETZELBERGER 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS 1942
ROBERT M. SUTPHEN 1942
JANE WERTZ EWALD 1942
PAUL F. WIESS 1942
ROBERT ANDREWS 1943
ROGER C. BREWIN 1943
MARTHA GARDINER WINE 1943
JOHN H. HARTWELL 1943
WILLIAM C MASSER 1943
BARBARA LEE MCVEY WRIGHT 1943
JANET MURRAY MOTZ 1943
MOLLY RUGG GILES 1943
JEANETTE TARNEY THOUVENIN 1943
JOY THIEKEN GREER 1943
TOM WILLIAMS 1943
REV ROGER WOOTTON 1943
ED BELZ 1944
BOB BOYD 1944
MARGI DAVIS WOOD 1944
LOUIS FLORIO 1944
ART HERRMANN 1944
PAUL HUMMEL 1944
HAROLD JONES 1944
DONALD K KEITZ 1944
JOE LAROSA 1944
CAROLYN LEWIS KONOLD 1944
GLORIA WALL HARTWELL 1944
JEANNE WEISERT BROWN 1944
AL ANDREWS 1945
ROBERT CHIDESTER 1945
MARGARET FEE SCHAFER 1945
PEGGE GAMMILL PASQUALONE 1945
ROBERT JOHNSON 1945
DON LEE 1945
BOB MCNABB 1945

The Fall edition of the GHHSAA Newsletter always includes a listing of 
current Life Members. Nearly 700 graduates have contributed to the 
association in this manner. Please consider becoming a Life Member 
and supporting the GHHSAA in an awesome way. Thank you!

Lifetime Members

JACK MELVILLE 1945
JIM PAVEY 1945
DICK SEIPLE 1945
MARJORIE SHILLING 1945
NANCY YERGES COREY 1945
BILL ARTHUR 1946
TAMEA BARTHOLOMEW SUTPHEN 1946
BOB CARTER 1946
JOHN DECKER 1946
NANCIANNE DONALDSON NARDONE 1946
HELEN FOETTINGER JOHNSON 1946
DON FULLER 1946
ANN GEBHARDT FULLERTON 1946
FRED HUNT 1946
NORBERT KNIES 1946
HELEN LINDSEY BONNIE 1946
WILLIAM MERRICK 1946
BILL OVERMYER 1946
CATHERINE SCANLAND BRUBAKER 1946
BILL WASEM 1946
JEAN WHITE ROBINSON 1946
MARIAN ANDREWS EDWARDS 1947
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW 1947
PAT BEHMER PREBLE 1947
JOHN BOARDMAN 1947
JO ANN HEYWOOD HOGE 1947
DICK KEITZ 1947
JACK LENHART 1947
JOHN MOSER 1947
EDWIN POULTON 1947
LIZ ROBINSON PETTIT 1947
CHARLES ROSSEL 1947
PAT SHARP BROWN 1947
WILLIAM SLOCUM 1947
MARCIA THURNESS WEAVER 1947
DAWN VOELKER FALLEUR 1947
JOHN T. (JACK) BOYER 1948
JAMES CRAIG BROWN 1948
JANET COCHRAN OATES 1948
BARBARA COLLINS THOMPSON 1948
BETTE DANKS FRYE 1948
DAVID B. DUDLEY 1948
DIANA DUNN KUKOR 1948
RAYMOND O. FOSTER JR 1948
DIANA GONSER ARTHUR 1948
MARTHA HALE HARDESTY 1948
JEANNE JONES HOLDER 1948
DEAN KRICHBAUM 1948
NADYS LEWIS 1948
MARLESE NEHER ROUDA 1948
B. J. STEVENS HOWELL 1948
NANCY WALCUTT GEMEINHARDT 1948
MARY ANDERSON DECESSNA 1949
ALICE BENE YOUNG 1949
WALTER EUGENE BOWERS 1949
NORMAN W. BROWN 1949
MIKE CONNOR 1949
JACKIE DAY CHERRY 1949
RICHARD COSIMO DEPASO 1949
DEE DI MENNA ROSATI 1949
DUANE L. FRASER 1949
FREDA HARRIS MACY 1949
ANN HART DUNN 1949
RICHARD R. LEONARD 1949
ROSEMARY LINN WOOD 1949
BOB MACY 1949
BARBARA MARTIN MOHNEY 1949
BARBARA SIEBOLD KOCH 1949
NANCY SNOOK SHAFFER 1949
MARILYN SORENSEN FINDLAY 1949
JACKIE SOULE SHIFFLETTE 1949
NANCY STEVENS HART 1949
RODNEY F. STOCK 1949
WILLIAM TAYLOR 1949
DAVID A. TITSCH 1949
NONA TOOPS RAINES 1949
PETER TROMBETTI 1949

ANNE TURLEY BRUICK 1949
JON CONNOR 1950
JACCQUELINE EVILSIZOR MACDONALD 1950
JANNINE FOSNAUGH MAZUZAN 1950
ALAN L. JONES 1950
BILL C. LAWRENCE 1950
ED LINSLEY 1950
ALICE NELSON HANNON-TAYLOR 1950
PATRICIA RILEY LUTZ 1950
PATTY RUNKLE TAYLOR 1950
TERRY SMITH 1950
DON STEFFE 1950
DIRK VOELKER 1950
JOAN WESTLAKE SMITH 1950
JACK WHITE 1950
DICK ABBRUZZESE 1951
FRED BEHMER 1951
TOM BOGEN 1951
PAT (BOND) JONES 1951
JOHN CLARK 1951
CHARLES EICHHORN 1951
KAY GREENIDGE LUCAS 1951
JOAN HARDER SMITH 1951
BOB JONES 1951
SUZIE LANE JESSOP 1951
JOHN B. MOORE 1951
DR TIMOTHY MOORE 1951
KEN PIERCE 1951
LOIS RAMSEY GOODELL 1951
DON RICE 1951
AL SHORT 1951
DICK SMITH 1951
MARTHA STARKEY MCCORMICK 1951
SHIRLEY STEFFE STRAIT 1951
KAREN TITSCH BRIGHT 1951
JUDY VERNON PIERCE 1951
HELEN WELCKER SPOON 1951
DON ATHEARN 1952
BOB BIERLY 1952
PATSY BRUNER WILLIAMS 1952
DON CHRISTOPHER 1952
RICHARD DEPALMA 1952
ERIKA FOETTINGER CREEK 1952
DONNA FRANK REED 1952
CAROLYN GRIFFIN 1952
ALLAN JACKSON 1952
STUART JONES 1952
JOANNA KNEPPER SLADE 1952
DIANE LEAMAN SONSTEGARD 1952
NANCY LEFAIVRE KENNEY 1952
RICHARD LONG 1952
CONNIE NESBITT BRODY 1952
SYLVIA REID DEVILLERS 1952
JOHN ROBERTS 1952
MARY JANE ROBERTS RONEMUS 1952
DAVID R. RUDY 1952
CAROLYN SANFORD VETTER 1952
DAVID SHERCK 1952
PAUL SLADE 1952
JOAN SMITH KLITCH 1952
JOAN STEVENS RIGAL 1952
GERRY SUTTERFIELD 1952
ROBERT TAGGART 1952
PHYLISS ABBRUZZESE BUCHANAN 1953
JANET BEERY OWERS 1953
CARMEN CREAMER WHITMAN 1953
JANE DAVIS GLADWIN 1953
NORMA EDLER MCGOVERN 1953
JEAN ELLICKSON 1953
BOB EWING 1953
SID HALL 1953
ROBERTA LEECH SONTAG 1953
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO 1953
ALAN PIERCE 1953
MARION SANFORD 1953
DONNA SHAEFFER EWING 1953
LARRY TOOPS 1953
ELIZABETH WINTERS WEISS 1953
RALPH W. ANDERSON 1954
RUTH ANN CRAIGHEAD MUIR 1954
LEN DOUGHERTY MCKINNON 1954

DEBBIE DUNN GARDNER 1954
CHARLES GALBRAITH 1954
BOB HALL 1954
S. ALAN LEPHART 1954
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH 1954
ROBERT B. NELSON 1954
RALPH PEASE 1954
DAVID RHOADES 1954
ARTHUR J. ROGERS 1954
NANCY SCOTT ATCHESON 1954
ROBERT SHARP 1954
WILLIAM SHELTON 1954
JAMES SNOOK 1954
CAROLE TURNER HUMMEL 1954
JUDY WIESE HOLCOMB 1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN 1954
JANE BIVENS 1955
CHUCK BONIFIELD 1955
BILL BROWN 1955
BEVERLY BURK NAGY 1955
DIANE CASKEY VAUGHAN 1955
JANE CONKLIN SETTERLIN 1955
BOB COONFARE 1955
JOHN DAVIS 1955
BILL FINK 1955
LILLIAN LATHOUSE SMITH 1955
JACK LEECH 1955
JANICE LUSK BRANDER 1955
JOAN MOORE RUFFNER 1955
HELEN MORRISON DENTON 1955
BILL NEAL 1955
BOB NOBLE 1955
ELEANOR O’LEARY RIBER 1955
CATHERINE PEACOCKE KRONINGER 1955
WARREN ROBERTS 1955
TED RUDY 1955
MARCIA SHEPARD MOCK 1955
ANN SMITH TRENT 1955
RON SPOHN 1955
RAY STEVENSON 1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD 1955
NANCY TURNER BACHMAN 1955
DEIDRE VOELKER LEHRER 1955
JEAN ANN WALTERS MacCLUER 1955
CAROLYN WELCH 1955
RICK YEARICK 1955
RICHARD ANDERSON 1956
JAMES BALDWIN 1956
DAVID A. BARON 1956
P.G. BISCIOTTI 1956
RANDY BOBBITT 1956
TIMOTHY J. BOYD 1956
PHILIP CARR 1956
LAURENCE D. CONNOR 1956
JACKIE COONS JONES 1956
KAY CREAGLOW YEARICK 1956
CHARLES DUMBAUGH 1956
RONALD D. HARRIS 1956
JANE HESS HARRIS 1956
BARBARA KATZENMOYER SUVER 1956
JACKIE MASTERS ABBRUZZESE 1956
GRETCHEN MUSSMAN SAENGER 1956
MARJORIE ROCCI SCHLOSS 1956
THOMAS H. SANDBERG 1956
THOMAS SELCK 1956
JUDY SHANNON HAAGER 1956
BOB STAFFORD 1956
LYNN WELCKER 1956
JERRI WILLIAMS LAWRENCE 1956
DAVID A. ZUHARS 1956
SALLY BEHMER MURRAY 1957
RITA BORGHESE BERNINGER 1957
RALPH BURSON 1957
BILL CHURRY 1957
LOWELL CLARK 1957
DONALD GRIMM 1957
CONNIE HAHN FITZGIBBON 1957
JEAN KELCHNER HEINEMAN 1957
MARDELLE MILLER GRIMM 1957
JEAN MOORE WHITE 1957
CHARLES OSBORNE 1957

Visit the website
www.grandviewheightsalumni.com
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TOM PALMER 1957
CAROLYN RUDY JENSEN 1957
SUZANNE SHERCK ZUHARS 1957
DOROTHY JOAN TANGEL 1957
JUDY WHIRRETT FINN 1957
DEANE ARGANBRIGHT 1958
AMY BAKER 1958
R KENT FULMER 1958
ALEX GAUDIERI 1958
LYNNE HALL BROWN 1958
CLAUDIA HAMILTON LAUER 1958
JACK HARTLEY 1958
JAN OLAF JOHNSON 1958
LINDA JONES HOUCHARD 1958
LARRY LEACH 1958
DAN LOWERY 1958
ANN MACHOVINA CORFMAN 1958
CYNTHIA MOORE MITCHELL 1958
MARCIA MURPHEY DIAMOND 1958
RUSSEL TRACY NICOLAYSEN 1958
NANCY OHNSMAN GLENN 1958
CRAIG PROSSER 1958
TONY ROCCI 1958
JIM SCHMIDT 1958
JUDY STUART 1958
JIM BEERY 1959
RICHARD BLACK 1959
BILL BOARDMAN 1959
BILL BONIFIELD 1959
SUZIE BUCHANAN CLEMENS 1959
ALLAN CLARK 1959
JAN ELLIOTT MCMILLAN 1959
JIM HERD 1959
WARREN KLINK 1959
CHARLES MATTHEWS 1959
JERRY MCDANIEL 1959
JOANNE MURPHY DAVIS 1959
JERRY AND JUDY NEAL 1959
ROBERT L. NEWLAND 1959
JIM RAMALEY 1959
ANN RIGGS 1959
BILL RIGGS 1959
GUNNER RILEY 1959
BOB ROCKEY 1959
BILL SEARS 1959
FRED TOWNS 1959
CHUCK TRACY 1959
SUSIE YOERGER NEWLAND 1959
THOMAS F. ABBOTT 1960
DENNIS ANDERSON 1960
DOROTHY COFFER PARKIN 1960
BARBARA DUMBAUGH BUDD 1960
JACK HOLDEN 1960
GAYLORD M. JOHNSON 1960
JUDY KELCHNER SHORTLE 1960
JOLENE LANCASTER PLUNKETT 1960
BARBARA LINDIG ADAMS 1960
JAMES L. MAHER 1960
VICKI MCNABB WHEELER 1960
JIM PLUNKETT 1960
ROGER B. WELSH 1960
WILLIAM WHEELER 1960
STEVE ABBOTT 1961
DELORES ALBAN KESSLER 1961
GEORGE ARNOLD 1961
BILL BAKER 1961
SUSAN BECK HENDLEY 1961
TOM BROWNFIELD 1961
SHARON CLARK WHEELER 1961
PENNY ELLIOTT LEESE 1961
BEN FORSTER 1961
BILL HARDING 1961
MAC KAISER 1961
SUZANNE LATSHAW STEURY 1961
MARY ELLIN MACINTOSH WEINBERG 1961
DAVID MUELLER 1961
PAT RANKIN 1961
TOM ROBERTS 1961
LYNN SHELTON BURCHFIELD 1961
GRETCHEN TANGEMAN 1961
BARBARA WHEELER HOYER 1961
JIM WHEELER 1961
GARY FAULL BARNES 1962
JOHN BONAR 1962
KATHY BRUN JOHNSON 1962
BEVERLY COOPER IRSKENS 1962
LESLIE FAUTH WOODRUFF 1962
GAYLE FORSTER GRAHAM 1962
MARCIA GRAY 1962
GERRY HUDSON 1962

WILMA MALOWNEY 1962
TIM MCGUIRE 1962
SANDY MCKINNON MOORE 1962
STEVE NORRIS 1962
DAVE RESLEY 1962
CELIA BAKER 1963
BONNIE BROWN SMITH 1963
FRED DOWDY 1963
JIM FAIS 1963
HARRIET GILL DAVIDSON 1963
CHARLES & BARB MCKINNON HANDEL 1963
SUZIE HUTCHINSON BERKHOUT 1963
LINDA MC CALL IRELAND 1963
JOANNA MCGINNIS DONEY 1963
BOB MCINTYRE 1963
MICHAEL G. MCSWEENEY 1963
CHARLES PENZONE 1963
CAROL ROAN TODD 1963
JON SCHMIDT 1963
PAT SELF 1963
JOHN W. STEINBERGER 1963
WILLIAM W. STEVENSON 1963
SAMUEL EDWARD STONE 1963
DON THROCKMORTON 1963
JEFF TODD 1963
RICK BELL 1964
RON CAMERON 1964
BILL MARLAND 1964
KAY ELLEN MCGUIRE BIGGS 1964
RENEE ROGERS MARSHALL 1964
DENYSE SMITH EVERETT 1964
MARY MARTHA WA CHURCHMAN 1964
DOUG WELSH 1964
CECILIA WHEELER BUCKLEY 1964
DAVID WILLIAMS 1964
KATHY ANDERSON HOLDEN 1965
NICK CARDI 1965
BOB DAVIS 1965
JACK DENNEY 1965
KAREN DEVOR LINN 1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN 1965
VALERIE JAMES STILLS 1965
MARY MALLETT 1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY 1965
BARB MCKINNON HANDEL 1965
TIMOTHY EDWARD MURPHY 1965
JAN PRIDAY SEITZ 1965
LINDA PULLIAM SAYERS 1965
BARBARA RADEBAUGH 1965
TOM RAINES 1965
BARBARA SAYRE CORBETT 1965
DONNA SHEETS ROMORINI 1965
JULIE STEINBERGER WENTSLER 1965
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR 1965
ROGER ALBAN 1966
JEANNE BUTZ LEMMON SKINNER 1966
GARY ESSIG 1966
MARK MCDEVITT 1966
ROBIN ROBINE 1966
BILL TREMAINE 1966
BECKY HOLDEN PRINCE 1967
DEBBI LATSHAW STELLER 1967
SANDRA JEAN LEWIS 1967
PATTY LITTLE WILLEY 1967
DEANA MARLAND DILLON 1967
ROGER RILL 1967
MICHAEL ANTHONY SIBIO 1967
BILL ALBANESE 1968
TOM CAVANAUGH 1968
STEVE GATSCH 1968
HASTEDT 1968
DIANE HOEHL PAULEY 1968
GEORGIA HUDSON SMITH 1968
BRUCE INGRAHAM 1968
JOE KURELIC 1968
ANITA MARIE MARTINA 1968
RICHARD MILLER 1968
JOANNE NARDONE MILLER 1968
MARK TODD 1968
KAREN WILLIAMS HASTEDT 1968
BILL BALLARD 1969
JANE BARNETT POWELL 1969
TED INGRAHAM 1969
JEFF JOHNS 1969
CAROL MALOWNEY AKERS 1969
ROSEMARY PRUSKI SHERARD 1969
GARY RICHARDSON 1969
DEBBIE SHAW MACHOVINA 1969
JIM WRIGHT 1969
DEZSO APATHY JR 1970

SALLY DIEHL CLUTTER 1970
AMITY FITCH EDWARDS 1970
JOHN FRANKLIN GILL 1970
CHRISTOPHER LANDES 1970
ANN BROWNING SHAW 1971
JERI DIEHL CUSACK 1971
MARDY HANLON STOLTE 1972
JOHN ROGERS 1972
PETER CLOUSE 1973
KRISTIN DIEHL LOMONACO 1973
BRAD WILLIAMS 1973
TERI ANTOLINO WILLIAMS 1974
TOM DAVIS 1974
PAM HINSON WELLER 1974
JULIA ROUT SMETZER 1974
LISA ANTOLINO 1976
CRAIG BERLIN 1976
RONA ADAMS-BRODY 1977
JEFF GEBHART 1977
BARBARA JAYNES ROHRBACKER 1977
CURT BERLIN 1979
COURTNEY JOHNS 1980
LARRY KUHN 1980
LAUREN JANUSZ COX 1981
JAMES TYZNIK 1981
LINDA LEVIS VOLKOVITSCH 1982
KAREN MORRIS WARBURTON 1983
TERESA BONAVENTURA JOHNS 1984
KATHERINE KOCH GATCH 1985
BRIDGET QUINN TYZNIK 1985
JEFFREY ERIC BAUMANN 1986
JOSEPH WILSON 1987
MIKE MILLER 1990
MICHAEL WHITE 1993
DEREK BECKER 1994
MARK HARRIS 1994
BART SNAPP 1996
CARA WHITE 1996
ROBERT BECKER 1997
RACHEL BROWN KACMAR 2000
KRIS MEHLING LUIKART 2000
ROBERT C. STONE Friend
ARTHUR SHEPARD Friend
BILL WALL Friend

  
In Memorium By
George Anderson by John Boardman ‘47
Jack Bogen ‘49 by Mike Connor ‘49
Jack Bogen ‘49  by Dick and Rosie Abbruzzese ‘51
Jack and Jim Rudy ‘48  by David Rudy ‘52
Tom Lewis ‘56 by Jack Burgermeister ‘56
John Christensen ‘59 by Alan Payne ‘59
Mary Lou Gebhart Clark ‘59 by Alan Payne ‘59
Alicia Lottridge Rickert ‘59 by Miriam Lottridge Strait ‘53
Penny Bazler Abbot ‘61 by Delores Alban Kessler ‘61
Penny Bazler Abbot ‘61 by Gayle Tobey Flanagan ‘61
Jim Skillman ‘64 by Barbara Radebaugh ‘65

Annual 
Membership 
Contributions

Contributions in Memory of 

  Deaths
Robert Deverse ‘38
John Bogen ‘49
Jack White ‘50
Don Rhoades ‘59
Penny Blazer Abbot ‘61
Henrietta Nymeyer McCourt ‘63
John Aaron Fitch ‘70
Julie Kennedy ‘76
Roger Gentile ‘86

Annual Dues
William W. Fauth ‘40
Rosanne Singleton Kopf ‘43
Martha Hager Berlin ‘53
Helen Jones Blancher ‘53
Maureen Burns Laugherty ’54      
Andrew T. Jones ‘57
Sharon McCloskey Hahn ‘57
Ron Elliott ‘58
Janet Dietrich Heller ‘64

Paws Club
Dean C. Krichbaum ‘48
Joan Westlake Smith ‘50
Connie Conklin Bell ‘52
David Rudy ‘52
Joan Moore Ruffner ‘55
Carolyn Welch ‘55
Jack Burgermeister ‘56
Linda Saboe Paul ‘58
Alan Payne ‘59
Dennis Anderson ‘60
Mary Elin MacIntosh Weinberg ‘61
Leslie Fauth Woodruff ‘62, 
Eric Engdahl ‘68

Big Cats Club
Tom Williams ‘43
John Boardman ‘47
Ted Poulton ‘47
Martha Hale Hardesty ‘48
Mike Connor ‘49
Charles Eichhorn ‘51
Jean Walters MacCluer ‘55
Mardelle Miller and Don Grimm ‘57
Mark A. Todd ‘68 

Top Cats
Ken Pierce ‘51
R. Michael Bierly ‘52  

Special Recognition 
Charles Dumbaugh ‘56
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Do you have an 
item or photo-

graph to display 
that you would like 

to donate to the 
GHMCHS? Contact 

Tom DeMaria,
1685 W. First Av-
enue, Columbus, 
OH 43212 or tde-

maria@columbus.
rr.com.

Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

What’s 
new?

Tell us 
and your classmates 
about yourself— jobs, 
marriages, births— 
and the like.  Send a 
photo, too!

1923 Football 
Game Tickets
These 86 years 

old football tick-
ets are from the 

1923 Grandview 
High School 

season. They 
were preprinted 

by the student 
athletic booster 
association and 
attached to the 

wearer by a 
string. The op-

ponent’s name 
was penciled in 

before the game. 

Cover of the football program from 
the November 8, 1946 Central Buck-
eye League Championship game be-
tween Arlington and Grandview. Both 
schools were undefeated (Grandview 
held teams scoreless in 4 of the 9 
games this year, and in the remaining 
games only one team scored more 
than one touchdown) and were play-
ing their 21st consecutive game since 
their first match up in 1926. Of the 20 
preceding games the Bobcats won 
9, the Bears 8, and 3 games ended in 
scoreless ties. The Bobcats had won 
the championship the year before 
but unfortunately lost this particular 
game to Arlington 13 to 6. 
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